Sports Oar Glub of New Hampshire

Sports Car Club of New Hampshire
Minutes of the Meeting
Tuesday, October 8th, 2013
Submitted By Curtis Hodgman

Attending Members: Terry Murphy IV (President),John Stevens (Vice President), Paul Giblin (Past
President), Antony Donovan (Treasurer), Curtis Hodgman (Exec. Secretary), Charlie Parsons (Corr.
Secretary), Dan Francis (Membership Chair), Dave Estey (Autocross Chair), Howard Roundy (Website
Editor), Drew Young (Hillclimb Chair), George Young, Gary Brundrett, Terry Murphy I, Donna
Stevens, John Santos.

Meeting: Brought to order at 7:02pm.

Minutes: From September 10", Some changes to be made. Motion to accept made by John Stevens,
seconded by Dave Estey.

Membership Report: There are 226 members (210 regular and 16 life). 2014 Family Membership
Price change proposal, $20 per individual then $5 per family member between the ages of 16-21.
Another proposal was $20 per individual and $30 for the family with a cap of 4. Proposals to be
discussed and voted on in the November meeting.

Treasurers Report: Made by Antony Donovan. P&Ls for August and September are available. Also
discussed finances. Motion to accept made by Drew Young and seconded by Paul Giblin.

Publicity Report: Made by Dave Estey. Continued increase in facebook traffic.

Sponsorship Report: Sponsorship Package Drafts have been made. Sponsorships will be sold for the
entire year. All sponsors will will be put on a banner to be displayed at every event for the year. Fee is
$400 for the year. Sponsors must supply a “high rez” logo for use on the banner. For an additional $50
the sponsor may display their own banner(no bigger than 3'x5’) at events.

Autocross Report: Made by Dave Estey.
» Event #8: 54 attendees were present despite the rainy weather. 45 second average with 8 runs
each. Finished and packed up by 3:30pm. Trailer search still on.

Hillclimb Report: Made by Drew Young. There were 45 entries and it was great weather. The
Saunders did a wonderful job with their first time chairing an event.

Old Business:
* Awards Banquet Update: (provided by Donna Stevens) The Awards Banquet will be held on
December 7 at the Holiday Inn in Concord NH (Exit 14). This site was chosen because of the



central location for everyone to travel. Social Hour begins at 5:30, Dinner, at 6:30, Awards at
7:30 and the Yankee Swap at 8:30. Please bring an auto-related wrapped gift (price limit
$15.00) or white elephant auto-related item from your garage. Exclusive raffle prizes will be
given out — tickets are $1.00, 10 for $5.00 and 25 for $10.00. Raffle proceeds will be donated a
local charity. The dinner choices are Penne Primavera $16.00, Chicken $17.00 and Steak Tips
$18.00. Deadline to register on www.msreg.com/Banquet2013 is Sunday, December 1, 2013.
Reservations can also be made at the Holiday Inn for an overnight stay Saturday night for only
$79.00! There will be a cash bar from 5:30 to 10:30. Payment can be made online or by sending
a check to Donna Stevens. Contact Donna (donstev311@gmail.com) if you have any dietary
request.

New Business:

Officer Elections: November Meeting All seats but the Treasurer's are being retained.
Concord Boys & Girls Club cone loan request is a “GO”.

Steve Ames has offered the club to go see his personal automotive collection. In Marlboro at
the base of Mount Monadnock.

Dana Farber Cancer Institute sent a “Thank You” letter back to the club for our donation.

Meeting: Brought to a close at 8:25pm. Moved by Dave Estey and seconded by John Stevens.



